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Northbridge Public Schools School Committee Meeting

Tuesday, September 14, 2021 7:00PM

Northbridge High School Media Center
I. Call to Order (7:00)
II. Pledge of Allegiance
III. Attendance 
Steven Falconer

Present

Brian Paulhus
              Present

Allan Richards

Present

Kathryn Atchue

Absent

Erin Donahue                    
Present

Also in attendance were Superintendent Amy McKinstry and Director of Business and Finance Melissa Walker
IV. Statement of Audio and Video Recording
V. Statement of Mission 
VI. Public Comment 
Erica Foster of A Street spoke as a mother of a kindergarten student and expressed concerns regarding the safety of the children in relation to the pick-up and drop-off procedures. She advised of an incident where she went to pick up her child and did not see her child. She then went to the main office to find out the child was in quarantine. She wants improvements to the process and also expressed concerns about the phone systems and the fire alarm continuing to go off.

Craig Mahoney of 31 Clover Hill Road is a father of five in the district and is very involved in the school. He advised that the dress code policy is allowing mostly female students to be dress coded and pulled aside making them feel embarrassed and sexualized, including his daughter. He advised the handbook online had not been updated and would like to see changes made for a more inclusive and less sexualized dress code.
Brendan King of 75 Cheryl Drive also spoke about his concerns regarding the dress code. He said that many of the role models for students are wearing clothes that they would be dress coded for. He is concerned about potential bullying and students being targeted for being dress coded. He also expressed concern over the parent pick-up process and suggested a barcode system. He recognizes that it is a work in progress. 

VII. Superintendent’s Report 
Superintendent Amy McKinstry started her update with advising that she would be bringing the Covid-19 dashboard back to the website where it is updated with district Covid-19 data. She is also going to reintroduce the survey for parents to ask questions and will provide feedback on frequently asked questions. The freshman class just hosted their class election and Amy recognized the selected individuals. Amy provided an update on the different Northbridge athletics teams including how each team is performing and what is upcoming. She congratulated Coach Lachapelle on coaching his 500th game for the district. Amy also announced the ribbon cutting ceremony that will take place on Saturday outside of NES. The public is welcome to attend and the time capsule will be placed.
VIII. Presentations

A. Lori Johnson, Head Nurse – Health/COVID Update

Head Nurse, Lori Johnson provided an update of the number of positive students and close contacts at present throughout the district. She advised that we have seen our first in school transmission and currently there are 44 students out who are close contacts and being tested at home. The district is ready to participate in the test and stay program, however they are waiting for the state to set up their database. Lori also informed of take home tests for athletes and addressed the no distance requirement from DESE, however they will be considering students a close contact if they were within 3 feet. Lori advised that busses are mandated federally and not through DESE and that students who are absent can still access work via Google Classroom or through supplies being picked up.

B. Joe Strazzulla – School Building Committee Update

Joe Strazzulla provided updates including addressing that the original phased plan didn’t account for a significant amount of kids not taking the bus and being dropped off now due to Covid-19. The pick-up and drop-off process is being worked on and 3 times more cars are currently in the queue than projected. In the next phase, there will be a parking lot where Balmer was that will serve as a drop-off spot for preschool and kindergarten which will alleviate some of this issues. The last construction meeting lasted over 3 hours to discuss this and the police chief is involved as well. Joe also addressed the fire alarm situation that occurred at dismissal and advised that there are parts stuck in Singapore and they were just received. He went over reasons as to why the alarm went off. He stated that although there was a small leak after the large amount of rain, the roof held up well. He addressed plumbing issues due to students flushing paper towels down the toilets and advised the committee will plan to meet throughout the winter as the project wraps up. He will come back in October to present the ins and outs of the building.

C. First Two Weeks Update – Building Principals
 Co-principal of NES, Karlene Ross provided an update and advised they hosted two nights of tours at the new school with at least 12 tours each night. Families who could not make it were able to make appointments for tours separately. There were 4 different open houses that were well attended and the book fair made a good amount of money that will go back to the students and teachers as vouchers. ST Math kicked off and students have been practicing throughout the summer. There was success in the dismissal timing today and it was the shortest one so far. She addressed the community building unit was going good and due to the markings on the buildings, there have been few students getting lost. Next week they will be hiding the mascot all over the building for students to have a scavenger hunt and learn more about the building. 
NMS Principal, John Diorio informed the committee of the new house model implemented in the school and that it has been going very well/ The WIN block is focused on writing for the next 3 weeks as there was a need for writing practice. Transitions have been great and student luches have been going well and by grade level. There are 3 minute transitions between classes, and while students are not used to using the whole school, they have adjusted well. The school held their first annual family fun run last weekend and over 70 families attended. Next year will be a whole day event. They are planning to host a movie night for families as well in October. There is a parent meeting Wednesday at 6:30 PM and the 3 adjustment counselors will be introduced. Student Council applications are going on right now and the National Juniors Honor Society will be in the school for the first time. September 29 will be curriculum night.

NHS Principal, Bill Bishop advised that the building was well prepared for students to return and thanked Brian and Marie Paulhus for keeping the outside of the school looking nice. He discussed the handbook complaints and addressed what they are doing to improve the policies as well as the enforcement, including establishing a committee of students and staff. He advised they hired 7 new staff over the summer and the new freshman academy implemented was a success to reduce high school failure rates and improve attendance rates. He advised 157 students are now participating in fall sports and that the food pantry would be up and running again soon.
IX. Consent Agenda 
A. School Committee Meeting Minutes from August 24, 2021
B. Warrant 42-10s  9/02/2021  $159,356.33
A motion was made by Erin Donahue to approve the consent agenda. The motion was seconded by Allan Richards.
Steven Falconer

Yes

Brian Paulhus

Yes

Allan Richards

Yes

Kathryn Atchue

Absent

Erin Donahue                            Yes

              4 
members having voted in the affirmative

              0 
members having voted in the negative

              The motion was accepted with a roll call vote of 4-0.
X. Action Items 
A. 2021-2022 Covid-19 Handbook Addendum
A motion was made by Erin Donahue to approve the 2021-2022 Covid-19 Handbook Addendum. The motion was seconded by Allan Richards.

Steven Falconer

Yes

Brian Paulhus

Yes

Allan Richards

Yes

Kathryn Atchue

Absent

Erin Donahue                            Yes

              4 
members having voted in the affirmative

              0 
members having voted in the negative

              The motion was accepted with a roll call vote of 4-0.
XI. Discussion 
A. Superintendent’s 2021-2022 Goals
Superintendent Amy McKinstry provided a summary of her goals for the 2021-2022 school year. The internet was not working so she was unable to provide her visual presentation. She had four goals this year instead of three because there is a lot to accomplish and she wanted to make sure that all parts of the district strategic plan were addressed. Her full explanation of each goal can be found here at 1:10:56. 

B. EL Teacher to Para – Re-organization
Director of Business and Finance, Melissa Walker described the proposal. It already includes a budgeted amount for 4 EL teachers, however there is no recognized need to have 4. They are proposing to fill the position of the one teacher who left the district last year with an EL Para. She discussed the number of students and the need for these services at present. Greg Rosenthal provided insights into it as well and advised a previous Instructional Assistant would fill that position.
C. K Special Education Teacher – Addition
There are currently 2 special education teachers budgeted but they would like three at the kindergarten level now. These three special education teachers would be paired with teachers and be within the classrooms all day long. This would be funded through a Covid-19 grant. 

XII. Information
XIII. School Committee Individual Comments 
XIV. Adjournment 
A motion was made by Steven Falconer to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Erin Donahue.

Steven Falconer

Yes

Brian Paulhus

Yes

Allan Richards

Yes

Kathryn Atchue

Absent

Erin Donahue                            Yes

              4 
members having voted in the affirmative

              0 
members having voted in the negative

              The motion was accepted with a roll call vote of 4-0.
Note: The listings of matters are those reasonably anticipated by the Chair which may be discussed at the meeting. Not all items listed may in fact be discussed and other items not listed may also be brought up for discussion to the extent permitted by law. Also, the timeframe for each topic is a general guideline and may not be strictly adhered to.
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